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Hello Everyone,

On the 28th May 2022 the Equine Dentists from the Donkey Sanctuary, Lee Gosden and Gemma Lilly, again visited this Region, working on approximately 15 donkeys and a mule.  Several animals were seen at Claire Harper’s home and the others visited at their individual homes.  Gemma and Lee explained what they were doing and answered questions constantly, providing an excellent opportunity for owners and handlers to learn about the donkeys’ mouths and teeth.  These regular treatments are essential for the welfare of the donkey as problems can be spotted before they become severe and on-going treatment can be planned.  If you would like the Dentists to see your animals next Spring, please contact Claire Harper (contact details above) or email Gemma on gemmalilly34@gmail.com 
On 24th July 2022 19 people attended a Picnic Lunch and Get-together at the home of Sheila Bell in Herefordshire.  Unfortunately the weather wasn’t too good and frequent showers meant most of us huddled under the pergola or sat inside Sheila’s cottage.  Nevertheless, we had a great time catching up with old friends, making new ones, talking constantly about donkeys and showing photos.  A raffle was held and the proceeds, £35, were sent to the charity Safe Haven for Donkeys in the Holy Land.  Handmade Christmas cards, Christmas tree donkey decorations, puzzles and books were available for sale and £67.80 was raised for The Webster Fund, this year supporting the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary in Oxfordshire.  Thank you Sheila, for once again allowing us to invade your home.
On 23rd, 24th and 25th September this Region attended the Malvern Autumn Show, Worcestershire and what an incredible weekend it turned out to be.  Three days of turning up very early at the showgrounds, setting up the stand with things for sale, plus large photo boards of donkeys, information about the DBS, donkey care and welfare and the work of donkey charities.  Donkeys were on show each day for the public to meet and interact with.  And then, at the end of an exhausting day, packing it all up again ready for the next morning.  All the people who played a part in the 3 days were absolutely brilliant – Emma Hartshorne and Wayne Kenward who brought their donkeys Doffy and Pooka, -   these two donkeys actually stayed overnight on the showgrounds and so were there for Friday and Saturday; John Phillips and assistant Yvonne Coleman, brought miniatures Marie-Ellen and Florence on the Friday and then returned on Sunday with Rosie and Fantasia; and Sheila Bell and Eileen Parker brought Sheila’s donkeys Peter and Amadea on Sunday.  Helpers on the stand itself were Jenny and Eric Nicolson and Ruth Holman on Friday, and on Saturday there were Anna Turner and Liz Harris, and on Sunday we had Vanessa Morrish and Robin and Julie Boyce.  We raised, in sales and donations, £475.84 for the Donkey Sanctuary in Devon and £189.06 for this year’s Webster Fund.  We have again been thanked by the Show Society for our attendance.  My thanks to everyone who contributed to a brilliant weekend, and also to my husband, John Harper, without whom I could not have made it through the weekend!
World Animal Welfare Day – Three areas in our Region held Coffee, Cake and Meet the Donkey events to celebrate this day.  Carla Lowndes in Shropshire, Claire Harper in Worcestershire and Angela and Peter Scales in Oxfordshire.  24 people attended these events and £90 was raised through the sale of felt Remembrance poppies and donations, all of which will be included in this year’s Webster Fund.
LAST EVENT FOR 2022 – 

REGIONAL CHRISTMAS LUNCH

SUNDAY 4TH DECEMBER 2022

AT DUNTISBOURNE ABBOTS VILLAGE HALL, 

NEAR CIRENCESTER, GLOUCESTERSHIRE, GL7 7JN.

SOUP AND CHRISTMAS SANDWICHES PROVIDED
BUT PLEASE BRING SOMETHING FOR PUDDING, FOR EXAMPLE CHRISTMAS CAKE, MINCE PIES, CAKES, FRUIT, SCONES,
BISCUITS AND CHEESE

PLEASE ALSO BRING ANYTHING YOU WISH TO SELL
 (PERCENTAGE OF PROCEEDS TO WEBSTER FUND)

HANDMADE CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATIONS

 WILL BE FOR SALE

WE WILL BE HOLDING A CHRISTMAS RAFFLE – PLEASE BRING ANYTHING AS A PRIZE YOU THINK SUITABLE

THE RECIPIENTS OF THE SPECIAL DONKEY CUP, THE BELL TROPHY AND THE GOFUR TROPHY FOR 2023 WILL BE ANNOUNCED 

EVERYONE WELCOME

PLEASE BRING FRIENDS AND RELATIVES WHO

 WOULD ALSO LIKE TO ATTEND

Please contact Judy Lane on 01285 821445 

or email: jml.267@btinternet.com 

to give us an idea of how many people are intending to attend
THE  WEBSTER  FUND
This year we have been collecting donations through the Webster Fund in support of the Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary, Oxfordshire.  Final totals raised will be announced in the next Regional Newsletter.

2023 – Next year we will be raising funds for the donkeys at Pennyhooks Farm, Shrivenham, Swindon,  SN6 8EX.  Pennyhooks is a Care Farm for Young People with Autism.  Owner Lydia Otter writes: “The donkeys are right at the heart of our students’ lives, whether feeding, grooming, walking or cleaning them.  Everybody enjoys their company and for some, the donkeys are the first thing they ask to be with.  Because the donkeys are so reliable, friendly and biddable, they are the core of our work as they build such confidence in our students.  One of them has been coming since he was seven with many health and physical difficulties and now, aged 33, he is here two days a week.  He regularly walks out to the field to collect the donkeys and you can just see his lovely smile.  Through all his difficulties, the donkeys are a constant presence with which he feels so comfortable.  Many of the students, when asked what are their favourite animals, will often reply “donkeys” with a smile of pleasure.  One young man had increasingly stayed in his room through the pandemic, his amazing carer encouraged him out and coming to the farm is part of his therapy.  The donkey’s names are Tilly, her daughter Tinkerbell and Tizzy the mischievous one.  Talking of Tizzy, one of the students said recently “Even when she’s naughty I will always love her.”  Tilly and Tinkerbell behaved impeccably at the local Jubilee celebration.  I shall never forget them standing so still, surrounded by tiny people, and being kissed across their noses, They really did us proud and looked great in their new headcollars, red and blue for the Jubilee, purple and gold for Palm Sunday.  They also take round presents to all the students at Christmas and, of course, attend the Christmas Fayre sale of the students’ craft products, attired in best tinsel and red hats! This term we have brought the students into groups much more, including a donkey walk around our new walkway, which everyone enjoys and is a good training time for donkeys and students.
I was specially touched to find that you were considering us for your wonderful Webster Fund again, it does so much good for so many, and it would, of course, be a huge help to us in our care of our three donkeys.”

*****
Area Representatives are still asking for ideas of events people would like to attend, for example Picnic Walks, Activity Days, Morning and Afternoon Teas in the Garden, Guest Speakers, Demonstrations and fundraising for the Webster Fund.  If you have any good ideas or would like to help by volunteering to host an event, please contact any of the people listed at the top of this Newsletter – we would really appreciate your help and suggestions. 
*****
Area Representatives

We are still without Area Representatives in the Shropshire and Staffordshire areas.  This is a really interesting and rewarding position where it is possible to feel part of a team of donkey loving people, working together to help donkeys and their owners – even if only to be a contact on the phone.  Please contact Lucy Evans or Claire Harper if you would like to be involved.  (Contact details at the head of this Newsletter).
*****
For Sale:
Western Saddle, synthetic, full size, excellent condition, £100.00.  Photo available if requested.  Please contact Anna Turner for further details on phone: 01789 730039 or email:  gardenia.soft.furnishings@btinternet.com 
Trevor Wood in South Shropshire has 4 donkeys for whom he needs to find a home urgently.  Preferably to be kept together as all very bonded.  Two Jennies, both 15 years and their offspring, a jenny aged 8 and gelding 11 years.  07966 136358 or email: trevor.wood@oakfieldsoftware.co.uk
Best wishes to everyone.  We hope you have a lovely Winter with your donkeys, families and friends,
Anna, Claire, John, Judy, Lucy and Sue.
Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com
